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ARE MY LDT’S EXEMPT? 
The FDA published the Final Rule 
for Laboratory Developed Tests 
(LDT) on May 6, 2024, bringing 
several regulatory changes to 
hospital and clinical laboratories.   

The FDA has also provided several 
exemptions from part or all of the 
regulations. The exemptions are 
complex, and some carry 
regulatory obligations as partial 
exemptions. A list of fully exempt 
laboratories and tests are provided 
to the right.  

Despite strong opinions during 
the public comment period in 
2023, Academic Medical Centers  

are not exempt from the FDA Final 
Rule.  

LDTs marketed prior to May 6, 
2024, are partially exempt from 
the regulations. This category will 
benefit most laboratories by 
avoiding the expenses and process 
of pre-market approval. However, 
the FDA warns the LDT cannot be 
significantly modified after May 6, 
2024. Modification could include a 
normal upgrade of laboratory 
instrumentation. 

It will be crucial to document the 
date your LDT was in use to 
prevent violation of federal law.    

WHO IS 
EXCLUDED 
FROM LDT 
RULES? 
Compliance is not 
expected by the FDA. 

The FDA has considered the 
following groups and test 
classes fully excluded from 
enforcement of the LDT Final 
Rule:  

 Veteran’s Affairs (VA) 

 Department of Defense 
(DoD) 

 Pre-1976 manual 
LDTs 

 HLA for transplants 

 Forensic testing  
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One must read the 
fine print to 

understand the 
regulation and avoid 

violating the law. 

 

WHAT IS AN UNMET NEED? 
Laboratories will be challenged to thread this needle!   

The Unmet Need exemption may 
seem to be a logical workaround for 
many hospital laboratories. 
However, the FDA has placed many 
restrictions on this exemption 
making it near impossible to use 
this exemption. One must read the 
fine print to understand the 
regulation and avoid violating the 
law.  

The FDA “considers an LDT to be 
for an unmet need where there is 
no available FDA-authorized IVD 
that meets the patient’s needs.” 
Initially, a Lab Director may rejoice 
thinking a body fluid Amylase fits 
in this category. Not so fast… there 
is controversial language in the 
Federal Register (p. 37303) that may    

prevent body fluids from this 
exemption. The FDA is expected to 
provide clarity in coming months 
regarding this language.   

Other Unmet Needs include 
testing for rare diseases that have 
no current FDA-approved tests, 
testing that provides results in a 
significantly shorter amount of 
time (hours vs. days), and testing 
that patients do not have access to.  

A test will no longer qualify for the 
Unmet Need exemption once an 
FDA-approved test is available and 
accessible. Also, the FDA will not 
accept potential improvements in 
performance or lower cost to 
justify as an Unmet Need.  

 

 

  

  

 


